
PUBLIC HEARING

Monday, March 25, 2013 

Mayor Blakeman called the Public Hearing on the transfer of Hopper’s Bar retail liquor license

to order at 7:00 PM on March 25, 2013. With no further discussion the hearing ended at 7:01

PM. Councilman Devish motioned to approve the transfer of liquor license Mathews 2nd all ayes,

motion carried. 

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

Mayor Steve Blakeman called the Regular Council Meeting to order at 7:02 PM on March 25,

2013. Council members present were Owen Mathews, Fred Devish, Dale Petersen, and Ben

Glenn. Visitors present were Representative Mark Semlek, Grace Moore, Sara King, Kari

Donner, Cole King, Sevanah King, Kaiah King, Sean & Ashley Sproul, Steve & Sonja Sproul,

Hyrum Burger, Ray Burger, and Cindy VerBurg. Seniors present were Colt Lewis, Aaron Smith,

Janna Massie, Kelsey Gonzalez, Kimberly VerBurg, Kyle VerBurg, Catherine Clonch, and Levi

Petersen. 

Representative Mark Semlek thanked the Mayor and Council for the invitation to the Council

Meeting. Mr. Semlek discussed the 40 day legislature session and some of the bills that were

important. 

Visitor Hyrum Burger gave the Mayor and Council an update on his Eagle Scout project he’s

working on. He asked the Mayor and Council where the personalized bricks were purchased that

were used on the wall at the Robinson Park. Mayor Blakeman stated that we would do some

checking to find out where the Centennial committee ordered them. 

Visitors Sara King, Ashley Sproul and Kari Donner discussed how their first Pool Planning

Committee meeting went on March 19, 2013. The committee has elected officers and will be

holding monthly meetings. Sara explained the proposal for Youth Swim Bus Program they have

researched and constructed. The Mayor and Council would like to check the proposal over with

our Town Attorney. 

Councilman Mathews motioned to approve the consent agenda Glenn 2nd all ayes, motion

carried. 

Clerk Nelson gave a report. 

Chief Ed Robinson discussed the address/mapping project he’s been working on. 

Bill Carson with HDR Engineering gave a report. 

Administrator Dan Blakeman thanked the Mayor, Council, and Staff members for coming to the

Retreat. A reminder of W.A.M. Summer Conference is in June anyone interested in going should

let the office know by middle of May. There will be a workshop with Strata Energy Tuesday



March 26, 2013 at 7:00 PM. County/Town workshop will be held at Moorcroft Town Hall

Wednesday, March 27, 2013 at 6:30 PM.  

NEW BUSINESS:

Mathews motioned to appoint Ashley Sproul as chairperson, Kari Donner as Secretary, and Sara

King as Treasurer of the Pool Planning Committee Glenn 2nd all ayes, motion carried. 

Mayor Blakeman discussed the NEWY meeting that was held last Saturday. Councilman Devish

thanked the Pool Planning Committee ladies for their hard work. 

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:49 PM. 

______________________

Steve Blakeman, Mayor

Attest:

______________________________

Candace Nelson, Clerk/Treasurer 


